ST. CLAIR COLLEGE OF APPLIED ARTS AND TECHNOLOGY

MINUTES 

of the

380TH FULL BOARD MEETING of the BOARD OF GOVERNORS

Held on February 27, 2007 at 7:00 p.m., In Board Room #342, South Campus,

 2000 Talbot Road, West, Windsor, Ontario




PRESENT:





Mr. P. Choma




Mr. B. Cutler




Ms. T. Di Simone




Ms. C. Janisse







Ms. D. Livneh




Ms. M. Lucas




Mr. J. Mallory




Mr. V. Marcotte, Chair




Ms. C. Melnyk, Chair/Elect







Ms. K. Mingay




Mr. L. Olszewski




Mr. R. Shaw




Dr. J. Strasser, President






Mr. T. Wiles




Also Present: 



Mr. D. Barsanti, CFO
Mr. E.P. Chant, Editor, SAINT - The Student Newspaper

Mr. F. Curtis, OPSEU Local 138, Faculty Observer



Ms. P. France, CIO and Corporate Secretary




Ms. S. Garant, Board Secretary




Ms. J. Harris, Vice President, Corporate and Community 

Services

Ms. E. Kelly, President, SRC




Dr. P. Tumidajski, Vice President, Academic



ABSENT:



Ms. L. Gall





Mr. J. Wickett


Mr. Marcotte chaired the meeting and Ms. Garant was the Recording Secretary.

A quorum of the Board of Governors in attendance and the Notice of the Meeting and the Agenda having been duly sent to all Board members, the meeting was declared regularly constituted.  A copy of the Notice of Meeting/Agenda is attached as Appendix ‘A’.

1.0
Adoption of the Agenda and Declaration of Conflict of Interest
The motion to adopt the agenda was moved and carried and with

no declaration of conflict of interest, it was therefore




RESOLVED THAT 
the Board 




adopt the agenda as circulated.

2.0 Approval of Minutes of the January 30th, 2007 Full Board Meeting

Ms. France distributed a “revised” enrollment summary sheet that was an attachment to the January 30th Full Board agenda.  The Board Chair had requested that the “total” figures be reflective of the same date, since original numbers were taken after the Ministry prescribed audit date.  
The “revised” summary now reflects enrollment as of the first week of classes and the yearly projections (2007/8 – 2010/11) are projections based on the same yearly date.  
This revised report is attached as Item 2.0 to the Minutes.
The motion to adopt the minutes was moved and it was therefore



RESOLVED THAT the Board 



approve the January 30th, 2007

Minutes, as amended.



The Chair recommended that the Board members keep this 

summary for future reference when completing the President’s Performance evaluation.  This is one indicator of whether administration is meeting its enrollment objectives, added the Chair.
3.0 Constituent Reports 

Student Report

SRC President, Emma Kelly, took this opportunity to express her thanks to the Board on behalf of the Student Representative Council and its Board of Directors for the invitation to meet and outline the SRC’s role on campus.


In addition, she noted that this speaks volumes to the students by allowing them the opportunity to exchange ideas with the Board of Governors.  


Mr. Marcotte also expressed his thanks to Ms. Kelly and reiterated his desire to meet with SRC on an annual basis.  
Faculty Report

Mr. Curtis had no report to present at this time.


There were no other constituent reports brought forward.

4.0 Monitoring Items

4.1 Purchasing Policy

Dr. Strasser called on Ms. Harris to present an overview of the Purchasing Policy to the Board.
Ms. Harris began by explaining that this item is being addressed at the request of a Board member who asked for an explanation of the tendering guidelines and overall purchasing policy.

The Auditor General’s report, which was based on information provided by a consortium of Toronto colleges that submitted to an audit, came recommendations outlined on Page 6 of 8 of the agenda attachment and outlined below;

Recommendation #1:  To ensure that prices for major purchases are competitive, and the competition is fair to all potential suppliers and that the Purchasing departments oversee major purchases made by other college departments.

Recommendation #2:  To ensure objectives are achieved at the lowest cost, colleges are required to specifically identify their needs before making significant purchases.

Recommendation #3:  To ensure the best proposals are selected, colleges should develop procedures for evaluation committees, that requires them to identify the criteria to be used in order to evaluate the non-monetary aspects of proposals and also that the price summary be checked by someone other than the person who prepared it.
Recommendation #4:  To ensure that college funds are used appropriately and to the benefit of colleges, students.  Colleges should also implement clear policies for gifts, donations meals and hospitality expenses.

Ms. Harris indicated that basically the policy can be broken down into 3 categories:  Those purchases between $1 - $10,000, $10,000 - $100,000 and thirdly those purchases over $100,000.  

Most purchases, explained Ms. Harris fall into the first category and are under $10,000.  Approximately ten years ago the College adopted the “P” card method (with a $500 maximum) whereby certain individuals are assigned the task of purchasing supplies and having the “P” cards has reduced the turn around time for obtaining supplies and actually reduced the number of staff required to handle small purchase orders which are actually the bulk of the orders.  The cards also come with certain purchases being blocked from authorization.
In the next category ($10,000 - $100,000) of purchases, three quotes are required.  Some departments have preferred suppliers, however, when there is not already an established supplier the purchasing department will research vendors locally that provide the goods or services needed.  The vendors traditionally provide the department catalogues and the Purchasing Office is constantly negotiating with vendors to get the best value for the dollar.

Items falling into the over $100,000 category, such as the new student centre addition, may occur periodically.  Contractors for the expansion were sought out and the details of the successful bid were brought to the Board for their approval.


Using the example of selecting a new auditing company for the College, Ms. Harris explained that the criteria for deciding the successful applicant were twofold: (a) That they have previous experience with a not-for-profit institution and (b) They have previously worked with institutions with budgets comparable to ours.  Price Waterhouse was awarded the contract in the end for coming in with the lowest cost to the College.  Ms. Harris noted that in circumstances where all other components of the tenders are equal the contract is awarded to the contract proposing the lowest cost.

In a final example, Ms. Harris pointed out that tenders went out for contracted cleaning services last year.

Those submitting tenders can be in attendance when the documents are opened and once they are closed both successful and unsuccessful tenders are notified of the decision.
When asked which purchases are brought to the Board for approval, Ms. Harris indicated that those purchases exceeding $100,000 require approval of the Board of Governors.  Other purchases are contained in the budget documents that come to the Board, she added.

When a Board member asked about “gifts” received, Ms. Harris noted that such gifts traditionally have been mementos from various visitors to the College that are representative of their homeland and culture.  Such items are relatively inexpensive.  It is not the College’s practice to receive gifts of money stated Ms. Harris.

Mr. Marcotte recommended that it would be prudent of the College to include a statement to that effect in the College’s Policy and another governor added that the policy should indicate that a cash donation shall not exceed one hundred dollars ($100).  

Ms. Harris agreed that a statement including these suggestions will be added to the College’s Purchasing Policy.

A motion to accept Ms. Harris’ report was moved and it was therefore



RESOLVED THAT 
the Board



adopt the Purchasing Policy, as 

amended for information.
4.2 Strategic Directions ’06 – ’07 – Monitoring Report

In addition to his written report which was distributed to the Board prior to tonight’s meeting, Dr. Strasser made the following announcements:
· The same company that built a residence at Fanshawe has approached the College to build the Chatham residence and will make a presentation to Administration in Chatham on March 9, 2007.

· The newly elected Chatham council members appear to be positive about the wellness centre initiative going forward.

· Two professors from Nanjing China are currently at the College.

· The re-organization target of March 1 appears on track.

· There are initiatives afoot to establish 2 new Alumni Chapters, one in Calgary (a lot of our grads have relocated there) and one in the Golden Horseshoe area.  There will be an update brought to the Board at the end of the year.

One Board member voiced her pleasure with the articulation and innovation initiatives that the College continues to pursue which she states is a wonderful benefit for our students and also a selling point in attracting students to come to St. Clair College.

Dr. Strasser noted that with innovation comes an additional cost, especially associated in the hiring of qualified personnel, which must be monitored.
A motion to receive Dr. Strasser’s report was moved and carried.  It was 




RESOLVED THAT 
the Board




accept the February 27, 2007

Monitoring Report to the Board
for information.

A copy of the President’s Monitoring Report to the Board is attached as Item 4.2 to the Minutes.
Although not on the official agenda, Mr. Marcotte referred the members to the report distributed, in their folders, outlining his observations at the 2007 ACAATO Conference in Toronto earlier this month.

The Chair attended two workshops and held high regard for one of the presenters who stressed the need for life long learning.  He explained how this speaker asserted how Canada needs to get rolling.  Our nation’s productivity is dropping and we are now in 12th place as opposed to 3rd place position we once held.  The speaker cited that perhaps our nation is not “hungry enough” to embrace the need for excellence.

Mr. Marcotte did however express his disappointment with the time allotted and low priority assigned to the Annual General meeting.  With elections and several agenda items, the meeting ran a brief forty-five minutes.  People appeared anxious to leave for home noted the Chair.
Mr. Wiles expressed how he enjoyed Chris Humphries presentation which spoke to the need for MTCU to increase funding for skills training in light of the huge shortages being predicted.

Mr. Marcotte added that Ann Golden announced that by 2010 there would be a 1.2M shortfall of skilled personnel in the workforce.

In response to a member’s question as to which sectors those deficits will appear, Mr. Marcotte indicated that there was a three volume report and the web address where they can access the details will be provided to them within the next few days by the Board Secretary.

Mr. Wiles indicated he would give his report on the conference at a future meeting.  Some items he did find of interest that relate specifically to students are succession planning for the SRC and mentoring of student representatives.  These issues, he added, are already being addressed at other colleges, and it would be a definite asset here at St. Clair College.

Mr. Sorrell indicated that he spoke with Ms. Golden at the conference and invited her to come to St. Clair College to speak.  He added that the soon to be St. Clair Centre for the Arts (Cleary Centre) which can hold 1100 people would be the ideal venue.

Mr. Marcotte commended Mr. Michael Burns and Dr. Larry Schmidt, the College’s nominees for the Alumni of Distinction awards for coming to the Premier’s Award banquet and indicated that he would send a letter, on behalf of the Board, to these two individuals thanking them for attending.
A motion to accept Mr. Marcotte’s report for information was moved and carried.  It was therefore




RESOLVED THAT 
the Board




adopt the report distributed 

from Mr. Marcotte for information.

A copy of this report is attached to the Minutes as Appendix “B”. 

A hard copy of the Power Point presentations, distributed at the two workshops (The Future Workforce: Connecting with Gen X and Gen Y and the Final Report of the National Skills Task Force), which Mr. Marcotte attended are available to those Board members interested in reading them.  They should contact the Board Secretary.
Dr. Tumidajski added that he attended a workshop on Finance at the ACAATO conference and the future does not appear to be promising when speaking of funding to the colleges.

Twenty two of the twenty-four colleges indicated that their budgets would be in a deficit this year.

The Vice President, Academic also remarked that in the Manufacturing session he attended the speaker from the Manufacturing and Export sector was not very informative.

One member brought to light the attendance for the upcoming ACCC conference to be held in Montreal Quebec, this summer. 

To date, only two members had indicated they would like to attend, however, upon further discussion, it was decided that although the current policy indicates that only two members in addition to the President are allowed to attend conference outside of Ontario, that members, Chris, Ron, Len, Karen and Tyler be allowed to attend.  (Tyler did note that his attendance would conditional upon his being the successful candidate in the upcoming SRC elections)
Members that have attended previous ACCC conferences spoke highly of the experience and how it tended to be more attuned to the Board’s needs pertaining to governance and being exposed to a more global picture and exchange of ideas.

It was therefore




RESOLVED THAT the Board 




approve the above members 

attend the ACCC conference and that

before the next ACAATO Conference

the Board reviews its policy on conference attendance for both in and out of province.

Dr. Strasser noted that given the numbers of people slated to attend the ACCC conference it would be prudent, since this would jeopardize quorum, to move the Full Board meeting in May to the 15th rather than the 29th as previously scheduled.

The Chair made the following announcements prior to adjournment:

· The meeting of the Board would be in Chatham with 

Members of the TSI and the Chatham Board of Directors present on March 13, 2007.

· A Committee of the Whole meeting will also take place to complete the Board’s Self Evaluation Process and filling Board Vacancies.
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